
The church in Eldorado has been doing
well and people have been coming to the
Lord. Leisyane, a young mother who was
addicted to drugs, accepted the Lord as
her savior. During our Thanksgiving                       
service, she
 gave her 
testimony of
 how God saved
 her and is helping her overcome the
drugs and struggles of her old life.

October 12, Children's Day.

We had an outreach event for the
neighborhood children, many children
attended, but the great blessing is that
some parents came for the final service
and - by hearing the Word of God -
were moved to start coming to church
with their kids. We are now working with
these parents to bring them to Christ.

We have a great need for teachers, so
Zirlene is leading a Sunday School
teacher training course so that we can
better care for all the children who have
been coming. We also need to add two
classrooms, a kitchen, and a fellowship
hall to better accommodate the growing
church body. Please pray for this project
and consider helping, if you can.

We have set our 2024 camp schedule for which we are both
excited and awestruck by all that the next year holds.
We have many preparations to make before Family Camp which is
our first and the largest camp of the year. This camp will be at the
beginning of February and there is so much to   plan for. Besides
this, we have had several things break down around the camp
property and  need some costly repairs to ensure everything is
ready for camp. Please pray that the financial needs may be met
for this.
Our theme for our 2024 camps is: "...but GOD". We know that
the world seems to be crumbling around us, but God is in control
of our lives. Please pray for the camps this coming year and that
the Word of God may touch the hearts of all who come.

Camp

We praise the Lord that we are all in good health. Stanley and
Kevin are doing well in college, but we miss them a lot, especially
during this time at the end of the year.

Family

As the year come to an end and we reflect on the struggles and
victories, we are reminded that God has been using teamwork to
get His work done. If it were not for you as churches and
individuals backing us up in prayer and finances, we would surely
fail. So, THANK YOU so much for your faithfulness. 
God has used the trials and victories of this year to mold both us
and the ministry for His glory. Our prayer is that all of our efforts
to spread His light to the people of Brazil will bear fruit in His
time.
A special Thanks for the Christmas Love Offerings some of you
have sent. The timing was great as we have some needs that now
can be met. May God bless you. 
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